THE STANFORD REC COMMISSION

Minutes of the January 13, 2010 meeting.

Present:  Rich Dalzell, Sue Blouse, Evelyn Seipp, Mark D’Agostino, Karen Gale, Sarah Rigolino, Renee Richard, Karla Triola

Minutes of November 11, 2009 meeting were reviewed and approved, with correction to the name Munderback.

Meeting Night

With the presence of new members and a new Town Liaison to the Rec Commission, the meeting time and day was discussed.  The meeting will continue to be held on the second Wednesday of the month as this was good for all, except for Renee.  She will check her work schedule and see if adjustments can be made.

MISCELLANEOUS

The Insurance policy / info has been updated and is in place.

The Rec Commission members received a member roster and meeting schedule.

Brochure

Suggestions were made concerning the Rec brochure, having two brochures per year, [Spring/ Summer---Fall/ Winter]. Also suggested, were to include other town events sponsored by other groups such as the Lions, and the Grange.  Renee Richard volunteered to revise the brochure.  Mark D’Agostino will look into getting the Rec Commission and activities onto the web site.  Karla will get information concerning bulk-mailing fees, as some taxpayers do not have access to the brochure from Town “drop off sites” and mailing may be an option.

Winter Basketball 

Winter Basketball is up and running on Tuesday nights 5pm-6:30 and Wednesday nights 5-8pm.  Greg Starzyk, Mark Burns, and Carl Merrit are volunteering parents.   Tuesday night is available for grades, Kindergarten through Second grade, with twenty- five attending. Wednesday night is open to grades Third, Fourth, Fifth, and Sixth with ten children attending.  Rich will be contacting Connor Gale, Ralph Juece, and Nicole Kilmer to see if they would like to help out with the Basketball program, as a community service project.

Rich will be ordering T-shirts through Mark D’Agostino as he has access to a T-shirt facility / production through his job and T-shirts would be done for less cost.

Easter Egg Hunt

The Easter Egg Hunt will be held Saturday, March 27th with a raindate of Sunday, 

March 28th.  Evelyn Seipp and her Girlscout Troops will be hosting this event at the Rec pavilion.  

The Rec will purchase a Tigger mascot costume to accompany the “Easter Bunny.”  Karla Triola will make this purchase. 

Adult Volleyball

There is no Adult Volleyball program to date.  Evelyn will check with Cold Spring school to see if the volleyball nets/ gym is available.

Maintenance Personnel

The Maintenance job has been posted on the Rec sign.  There are two maintenance postions available, one person will start in March- November and the other will begin May- Oct.  Karla will check with Rita concerning an ad placement.

Project

The Rec has ~$62,894.65 [Frankenstein Fortress proceeds] earmarked for a project.  This money will be used to construct a pad for a skatepark court and / or basketball court near the Tennis courts as per the Master plan.  Rich will get estimates for site work and blacktop.  Doug Stroinski from Red Hook did the original skatepark court.

The Rec Commission meeting was adjourned at 7:20pm.

Next meeting will be held February 10, 2010.  

Respectively submitted, 

Karla Triola

